

**DEPUTY PRINCIPAL**Ms Denise Wright BA, Dip Ed
Ms Cathryn Thompson B.Ed

## THE FOREST HIGH SCHOOL – GATS TEST, OPEN NIGHT & MEET THE PRINCIPAL DATES

The Forest High School will be holding our GATS (General Achievement) Test on the following date:

## Saturday 10<sup>th</sup> March from 9.00am to 11.30am

Testing will take place in the school hall. If you are unable to attend on this date a reserve session will also be held on **Monday 12**<sup>th</sup> **March from 4.00pm to 6.30pm** 

Students wishing to be placed in our Gifted and Talented class for Year 7 2019 must first sit for this test. The Year 7 G&T class for Year 7 2019 will be determined after close examination of the test results and the students' NAPLAN results from Year 5. The cost of the test is \$40.00, payable on the day. Students are to bring a 2B or B pencil, an eraser and a ruler. No calculators or dictionaries can be used.

The test consists of three parts:

Part 1 – Mathematics – 40 multiple-choice questions

Part 2 – Reading and Language – 40 multiple-choice questions

Part 3 – One writing task

Students are requested to arrive at The Forest High School by 8.45am for a 9.00am start or by 3.45pm for a 4.00pm start. They are also requested to bring a copy of their NAPLAN results on the day of the test. If you would like your child to sit for this test please ring The Forest High School on 9451 5111 and register your name, your child's name, address & phone number. Please register by Friday 2nd March.

## OPEN NIGHT - Wednesday 7<sup>th</sup> March 2018 from 6.00pm to 8.00pm

Parents and students are invited to attend The Forest High School Open Night
The evening includes an address from the Principal & School Captains; displays & activities from each faculty; school tours; music, dance & drama performances; teachers & parents will be available to answer questions.

Parking will be available at the Warringah Aquatic Centre with a continuous shuttle bus from 5.30pm to/from the school

## **MEET THE PRINCIPAL – dates for 2018**

Our informal Meet The Principal sessions give parents and students who are interested in coming to The Forest High School the opportunity to meet with our Principal Ms Rosemary McDowall, have a school tour and ask any questions you may have about The Forest High School and starting high school.

Call the School Office on 9451 5111 to book a place or just come to the School Office at 9am on the day

Monday 26th February – 9am Monday 26th March – 9am Monday 21st May – 9am Monday 6<sup>th</sup> August – 9am Monday 22nd October – 9am